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Board Meeting (Sept 2, '09): Lion President Ron Raines called the Le Grand Lions Executive Board
meeting to order. Members present were Lions Ron Raines, Rob Glasgow, Scott Lucas, Doug
Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Louie Aguilar, Jim Pacheco, Bill Frizell, Concie Moreno, Bob Enochs and
Fred Silveira.

Lion Scott read the minutes of the August meeting. As Lion Jeff was out of town, he e-mailed the
treasurer’s report to Lion Ron for printing and each board member received a copy of the report. Ron
suggested a budget for club donations should be established. Also, meal tickets will be distributed to
visiting Lions of which they will then present to the cooks at meal time. Club members are reminded
there is now a monthly attendance prize drawing for those who attend each general meeting.

Wendell Hollis, 6™ grade teacher at Le Grand Elementary, made a presentation to the board
regarding the school fund raiser project to send 6" grade students to Camp Green Meadows.
Amount for each student to attend is $178 of which they are supposed to raise at least half of their
cost by selling raffle tickets the school is conducting for prizes of various electronic equipment.
Motion passed for LGLC to donate $200 towards the camp fund.

Lion Doug indicated scholarship monies will be distributed by Friday, September 4™ He also advised
that the annual auction is set for November 7" and club members should now start collecting
donation items for the event.

Lion Jim thanked Le Grand Lions for its support to Le Grand High School's Booster Club.

Lion Ron displayed the club awards banner which has deteriorated beyond repair while being housed
in the trailer. The board allocated $121.95 for purchase of a new awards banner. A protective
Rubbermaid box will be purchased to protect our new awards banner and the club banner.

This month’s general meeting features the district governor’s visitation along with his cabinet party.

Lion Rob and Lion Bill (Frizell) will chair White Cane Day which is scheduled on October 24", Sign
up for your participation in this event at the next club meeting.

Other Discussions and Commentaries: The next club visitation will be to Madera Breakfast Lions on
September 10™. Lion Ron is going to call other clubs to invite them to make visits to our general club
meetings. Name badges have been ordered for each LGLC member and should be available
sometime in October. Lions Dave (Strobel) and Ron are working on getting the trailer lights working
again. Lion Rob has volunteered to chair and conduct the student speaker contest. Through quick
physical dexterity at this year's Merced Breakfast Lions Lake Yosemite Barbecue, Lion Ron was able
to retrieve our club bell from the clutches of the Madera Club which was previously being held by
MBLC (it's a long story). Club polo shirts of various sizes (Large, Medium XXXLarge) are on order.

General meeting, September 16th, at the American Legion Hall, 7pm. Club members who attend are
eligible for the special FREE attendance drawing. Head Cook will be Lion Concie.

* Bulletin Editor: Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions
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